November 6, 2009
An Open Letter on House Consideration of HR 3962
To Members of Congress:

Successful health care reform is vital to the nation's fiscal and economic future. The
legislation the House will vote on in the coming days will guarantee security of
coverage, limit the costs of care, create incentives for improved quality of care, and
set us on the path towards sustainable economic growth. In short, the House health
reform legislation takes the steps necessary to promote our economic health.

Specifically, the bill:

e Reduces the deficit by over $100 billion in the first 10 years, and continues to
reduce the deficit in subsequent years, as judged by the Congressional
Budget Office.

e Takes initial steps to “bend the cost curve,” and thus might lead to even
larger cost savings than official estimates suggest.

e Covers nearly all American citizens and legal residents.

We urge House passage of the legislation, which provides a historic opportunity to
realize the long-delayed goal of significant health care reform.
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Dr. Judy Feder, Georgetown University, Center for American Progress
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